
 

 
  

P.O. Box 30020 
Amarillo, TX 
79120-0020 

 
 
November 1, 2024 
 
 
 
Dear PXD Suppliers: 
 
PanTeXas Deterrence, LLC (PXD) is excited to work with the suppliers and subcontractors that provide 
materials and services for the Pantex Plant in Amarillo, Texas. You are an integral part of the nation’s 
supply chain, and these relationships support PXD’s objectives and goals to support the nation’s safety 
and security.  
 
Recently, it has come to our attention that some of our suppliers/subcontractors are unaware of the 
requirements regarding restrictions for Bluetooth and WIFI capable items being purchased from your 
companies and being delivered to locations within Pantex Plant sites. Recently, there have been 
violations of these restrictions, so we are taking this opportunity to provide you with additional guidance 
regarding these limitations.  
 
You are reminded that each of your subcontracts/purchase orders contain the following clause pertaining 
to these restrictions:  
 
SECTION G - BLUETOOTH/WIFI  
 
Any equipment under this purchase with wireless (Bluetooth, Wi-Fi, GPS, Near Field Communication 
(NFC), Cellular, etc.) or networking capabilities, must be identified prior to shipping or coming onsite to 
Pantex owned or leased properties. PXD will perform a Technical Review of the equipment identified to 
determine if it is permitted on-site. 
  
Please ensure you communicate with your assigned Subcontract Technical Representative (STR) or 
Procurement Representative (PR) if any of the products we are ordering from you have the Bluetooth 
and/or WIFI capabilities that may meet these restrictions.  
 
Your compliance with these requirements is necessary to ensure we are operating in a safe and secure 
environment.  
 
Sincerely,   
 
 
 
 
Jody C. Detten 
Director, Enterprise Business Management 
 
JCD:clc 
 
 
 


